TOWN OF RUMNEY
Www.rumneynh.org
SELECTMEN’'S MEETING
MINUTES
06/09/2008

Selectmen Present:  Janice Mulherin, Mark Andrew, John Fucci
Administrative Assistant: Anne Dow
Secretary: Janet Sherburne

The meeting was opened at 7:00 pm.
MINUTES: The minutes of 06-02-08 were approved.
SELECTMEN’SISSUES:

Stiles/BTLA — Ted Stiles met with the board to discuss his BTLA Appeal. The assessor reviewed the
information and prepared a settlement recommendation. Mr. Stiles will review the proposal further and will
contact Anne with his decision. It was noted that thereis a July 1% deadline for notification to the BTLA.

Ron Krauz/BTLA - Mr. Krauz met with the board to discuss his BTLA Appea. The assessor reviewed the
information and prepared a settlement recommendation. Mr. Krauz reviewed the recommendation and is not
happy with it. He would like to meet with the assessor to discuss the issue. Anne will contact the assessor and
ask that an appointment be made with Mr. Krauz. Mr. Krauz also feels the tax map does not show the correct
shape of his property. He will get a copy of the survey map and bring it in and a correction will be made if
necessary.

Septic — Burdett: 13-03-01 — The septic plans were reviewed and approved by the board.

Recesso Abatement — The assessor has reviewed the information and has made adjustments to the property
card. The board has a few more questions for the assessor before they make a decision on the abatement
reguest. Anne will contact the assessor for further clarification.

NHM S Loudon Race— Mark Andrew brought to the board’ s attention that thereisarace comingupina
couple of weeks and that in the past Rumney officers that work the detail have used a cruiser for transportation
to the track. Mark will discuss thiswith Chief Main as liaison to the Police Department.

ADMINISTRATION:

Mileage Reimbur sement — The board discussed increasing the mileage reimbursement due to rising fuel costs.
After discussion, the board voted to increase the mileage reimbursement rate to .50 cents per mile effective
6/9/08.

L oader Decals— The loader doors have been taken to the shop to have decals put on. The magnetic deca s the
police department had would not work on the loader. It was also noted the old loader has been sold.

Hunter Culvert — Janice Mulherin reviewed the information on Friday. The board also reviewed the
information and agreed it was ready to befiled. Anne will finalize the application and have it ready for the
board to sign.

NEF-Travel Trailers— There are three property owners with travel trailersin NEF that have requested a
reduction in taxes. One because the trailer was destroyed by snow/ice this winter and the damage was not



discovered until spring and the other two because they had notified the town they were going to move the
trailers out before April 1, 2008 but were unable to because of the amount of snow. The board discussed this
and agreed to issue abatements due to the circumstances.

Old Home Day — Old Home Day is scheduled for August 9. The Committee is meeting on June 9, 16, 23, 30
at 7:00pm at the Russall School.

Paving Bids— Anne and Frank have been working on bids. They did not include the skating rink in the bids
because the rink committee is not ready at thistime. The board discussed this and would like the bid to include
both the highway project and the skating rink even if it means postponing the highway project. They feedl it
would be more cost effectiveif both were together. Anne will notify Frank.

To Sign: Checks; Current Use Application — Green Acre Woodlands 11-7-9-1; Letters—JY, R. Kelly; DOT
District Il —12-09-01

The meeting adjourned at 10:00pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Janet C. Sherburne



